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KETTINS PARISH HALL
NEWSLETTER - AUTUMN 2014
FUNDING SUCCESS
We have been successful in our Funding Bid to the Scottish Land Fund. We have been awarded a Grant of £25,428. This will allow us to buy Lindsay Park and a part of the adjacent field from Hallyburton Estate.
This award is just the beginning for us. It is the culmination of more than a year’s effort but more importantly, it is the catalyst for a number of improvements to Lindsay Park. We plan to provide more car parking which will help to alleviate the parking problems which occur during football matches. We also hope to be able to establish a Community Orchard, in conjunction with the new School Garden and in due course build a new Parish Hall and changing rooms for Kettins AFC.
PLANNING APPLICATION
Our Planning Application for the proposals has been submitted to Perth & Kinross Council and is due to be considered by the Development Management Committee in October. If we are successful our first step will involve fencing off the site area and the construction of a new car park in the field adjacent to the existing car park. This new temporary car park will be constructed so that in due course it will become the car park for the new Parish Hall.
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

We recently had our first AGM which confirmed the success we have had in the past year and set up our committee and office bearers ready to face the challenges ahead. One of the most important outcomes of this meeting is a change to our Constitution. We have amended this so that we are now a two tier organisation. This means that potential users and members of the public can now become members of Kettins Parish Hall. This allows us to demonstrate the level of community support we have when speaking to potential funders and allows you to get more involved in the project and have your say about what we are doing. It will not cost you anything. Watch out for application forms at our fund raising events. Please take a few moments to fill one in and demonstrate your support for the project.
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FUND RAISING
We have raised over £12,000 since we started fund raising in May 2013. Most recently, 10 hardy souls did a 20 mile Sponsored Walk on the Cateran Trail. We raised over £1000 for our funds, and some of us did not look as cheery as this come the final mile!
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We also have a number of Fund Raising events planned-
BEETLE DRIVE - Friday 3 October in Kettins School at 7.00pm – 9.00pm

contact Isobel Hynd for more information.
CHARITY SHOP – George St, Coupar Angus, during the week commencing 1 December.
If you are having a clear out please bear us in mind. We are looking for good quality clothes toys, ornaments and anything else you have no more use for. Contact us and we will come and collect it.
CHRISTMAS RAFFLE – Prizes - Christmas Hamper, £100 Cash, plus many others.

Tickets will be on sale at all our Fund raising events and we will be selling them in the Coop in Coupar Angus and in Tesco in Blairgowrie. Would you be able to help with selling the Tickets. Please let us know.

COFFEE MORNING - Saturday 13 December in Kettins Church Hall. 
There will be stalls and a tombola and the Christmas Raffle will be drawn.

If you are interested in what we are doing and you want to get involved in the project please speak to any committee member or email-  russ.miller@btinternet.com 
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